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November 20, 2018
5:30 p.m.

The Board of City Commissioners of the City of Herington, Kansas met at City Hall at 5:30 p.m. on the above date – the following being present:  Mayor Dave Jones, Commissioner Robbin Bell, Commissioner Marcus Hawkes, Commissioner Curtis Hartman, Commissioner Debi Urbanek, and Interim City Manager Brenda Wildman.  Absent was Attorney Brad Jantz.

The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.  A motion was made by Commissioner Urbanek, seconded by Commissioner Bell to approve the minutes regular meeting November 6, 2018.  Motion carried, all voting “Aye.”

Appropriation Ordinances #C1031-18 and #P1116.18 were discussed.

Janet Wade was on Public Forum asking for an update on the City Manager Recruitment.

A motion was made by Mayor Jones, seconded by Commissioner Urbanek to approve the agenda with additional item 7a: Approve the removal of Linda Ralston from the Convention and Visitors Bureau. 8a: Consider appointment of one member to the Convention and Visitors Bureau. 10a: Public Hearing 5 W Walnut.  Motion carried, all voting “Aye.”

A motion was made by Mayor Jones, seconded by Commissioner Bell to approve the contract From Lindburg Vogel Pierce Faris, Chartered for contract year end December 31, 2018.  Motion carried, all voting “Aye.”

A motion was made by Commissioner Urbanek, seconded by Mayor Jones to remove Linda Ralston from the Convention and Visitors Bureau for not attending meetings.  Motion carried, all voting “Aye.” 

A motion was made by Mayor Jones, seconded by Commissioner Bell to appoint Alicia Stinnett to the Convention and Visitors Bureau to fill an unexpired term, term to expire April 30, 2020.  Motion carried, all voting “Aye.”

A motion was made by Mayor Jones, seconded by Commissioner Bell to appoint Cassie Moore to the Convention and Visitors Bureau to fill an unexpired term, term to expire April 30, 2019.  Motion carried, all voting “Aye.”

A discussion regarding the contract with M & K Trash was had, the commissioner wants Mike to attend the December 4, 2018 commission meeting.

A motion was made by Commissioner Urbanek, seconded by Commissioner Bell to approve the purchase of Watch Guard with the approved financing available and subject to staff review.  Motion failed 4-0.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bell, seconded by Mayor Jones to approve the purchase of Watch Guard upon staff review.  Motion carried, all voting “Aye.”
Public Hearing for 5 West Walnut opened at 5:57 p.m. Hearing will continue to the January 15, 2019 regular commission meeting.  Public Hearing closed at 6:05 p.m. Regular meeting resumed.

A motion was made by Mayor Jones, seconded by Commissioner Hartman to adjourn.  Motion carried, all voting “Aye.”

Also present:  Carl Urbanek, Brian Hornaday, Gloria Boomer, Cynthia Naylor, Vance Donahue.
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